Minutes of October 1, 2007 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Members Attending: Larry Block, Martha Dansdill, Terry Dansdill, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario, Sydney Pierce; 

Additional Attendees: Dorothy Allen, Brian Watson

Next Meeting: Monday, October 29th, 2007; Location To Be Announced.

Clean Energy Choice: Committee discussed trying to win a free solar panel for the fire station. Committee decided to go ahead and publicize Clean Energy Choice contest and decide what building to target for the free solar panel at a later date. Terry Dansdill to write Swamspcott Reporter article about the program. Getting publicity through Channel 16 was discussed.

Benchmarking: Terry Dansdill is working on more benchmarking of Swampscott’s municipal energy use. As the Fire Department’s energy use seems quite high, he will try to benchmark that building. He will also try to benchmark the traffic lights in town so that we can document the reduction in energy use due to the new LED lights. The committee is interested in the first month of data for the new high school and hopes to be able to look at that at our next meeting. Vicky Mario and Terry Dansdill to coordinate on this.

Energy Policy: Committee agreed to bring the energy policy to the Selectmen and School Committee. Subsequent emails have raised some issues which the committee is addressing.

Potential Wind Turbine Sites: Chris Clark of the Massachusetts Technology Collaborative (MTC) has requested that Swampscott complete a “Municipal Wind Survey Application” for the three potential sites we have been discussing. This will enable us to receive site visits and technical assistance from MTC and the UMASS Renewable Energy Research Laboratory.  The Committee discussed pros and cons of the sites that would power the High School, Middle School and pumping station. Larry, Dorothy and Brian are to forward the required information on the three sites to Tara. The committee voted to bring the three sites to the Selectmen (through Andrew Maylor). Paperwork and other details will be finalized at the next meeting.

Bylaw Changes:  Dorothy reviewed the state’s model bylaw available at http://www.mass.gov/Eoca/docs/doer/renew/model-allow-wind-by-permit.pdf and recommended that the committee present that to the town. Other committees wanted an opportunity to review it as well. We will discuss again at the next meeting.

Walk to School Day: Clarke and Stanley Schools were to participate in International Walk to School Day on October 3rd. 

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher, Chair

